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Background 
 
On March 24, 2016, the Ministry of Education released information regarding the Grants for Student 
Needs (GSN) for the 2016/2017 school year.  The funding model includes: 
 
Labour Framework Implementation 
 

• With the completion of central labour agreements, grant salary benchmarks have been increased 
to reflect the 1.25% increase for 2016/17. 

 
• Under the central labour agreements, benefits will migrate to Benefit Trusts during 2016/17 and 

any changes to the GSN for the funding of benefits will be made after data collection of 2014/15 
benefit costs is completed. 

 
Equity in Education 
 

• The Ministry is providing funding for boards to have a dedicated First Nation, Metis and Inuit 
(FNMI) Lead.  At least half of the funding must be spent on the dedicated position with the 
balance of the funding being used to support FNMI initiatives within the Board. 
 

• Funding to support Board Action Plans for FNMI is being transferred to the GSN and will be 
allocated by a method that gives more weight to student self-identification data. 
 

• 



 
• Ongoing changes to board administration funding will better reflect the core business functions of 

school boards.  These changes were being phased in over 4 years.  We are in the third year.   
 
Other Capital Investments 
 
The Ministry continues to support the school condition improvement funding program to address renewal 
needs of boards.  The Ministry requires that board use 80% of the funding through this program in order 
to deal with large projects such as foundations, roofs, windows and HVAC systems. 
 
Enhancements to Keep Up with Costs 
 

• The Student Transportation Grant will be increased by 2% in order to recognize higher operating 
costs. 

• There will be a 2% increase to cost benchmarks for non-staff portions of the school operations 
allocation such as natural gas, electricity, insurance etc. 

• There will be a further increase to the electricity benchmarks (3.5%). 
 
Transferring Existing Ministry Programs into the GSN 
 



Administrative Recommendations 
 
That, 


